
MISSION 
Our mission is to provide a quality education necessary for all students 

to be successful in life. 

TWIN FALLS SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 411 
  SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 

 CANYON RIDGE HIGH SCHOOL, ROOM #301 
300 NORTH COLLEGE ROAD 

TWIN FALLS, IDAHO  
And 

Virtually, go to www.tfsd.org for link to Zoom Meeting:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85640354950?pwd=OGkrcEhDNm41SjRXMVd3YVdraWhKQT09 

Or call:  
+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma), +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 

Meeting ID: 856 4035 4950, Passcode: 378707 
 
 

April 12, 2021 
7:00 P.M. 

 
AGENDA 

 
 

I.   Call to Order Action 
 

II.   Pledge of Allegiance 
 

III.   Procedural Matters  

A. Action Items: 

1. Approval of Agenda (Additions and Deletions) 

 

IV.  Unscheduled Delegations (Audience to Address the Board) 

Please note: Clerk of the Board must receive completed request form before meeting starts; time to 

address the Board is limited to 3 minutes each; and total time allotted for public comment will not 

exceed one (1) hour. 

 

V.   Consent Calendar Action 

A. Approval of Minutes from the March 8, 16, and 31, 2021 Meetings 

B. Approval of Board Financials 

C. Approval of Building Financials 

D. Approval of Accounts Payable and Payroll 

E. Approval of Private Service Providers (PSP)/Consultants/and Others 

F. Approval of New Certified Employee 

G. Approval of Certified Retirement 

H. Approval of Certified Resignation 

I. Approval of New Classified Employees/Distract Transfer 

J. Approval of Classified Personnel Resignations 

K. Approval of Extra-Curricular Employees 

 

VI. Superintendent’s Report (None) 

 A. Certified Employee of the Month – Perrine/Rock Creek 

 B. Classified Employee of the Month – Perrine/Rock Creek 

 

VII.  Board In-service 

A. Report on Building Goals 

1. Ace Marcellus, O’Leary Middle School  

2. Amy McBride, Robert Stuart Middle School  

3. Araceli Huicochea, Bridge Academy  

4. Ryan Ellsworth, South Hills Middle School  

 

VIII. Instruction 

A. Information Items: (None) 

B. Action Items: (None) 

 

IX. Budget and Finance 

A. Information Items: (None) 

 

B. Action Items: 
1. Set 2021-2022 Budget Hearing Date & Time 

 2. Set 2020-2021 Amended Budget Hearing Date & Time 

  
 

 
 
 

 To follow social distancing protocols we will offer overflow rooms if you choose to watch via 

Zoom onsite. 

 Face coverings are required and will be available at the entrance.  

 

http://www.tfsd.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85640354950?pwd=OGkrcEhDNm41SjRXMVd3YVdraWhKQT09


X. Personnel  
A. Information Items:  

1. Superintendent Dickinson’s Goals Report 
 

B. Action Items:  

1. Policy Revision Recommendations 2nd Reading 

 
XI. Board Goals           

A. Information Items:  
1. Partner in Education Nominee Discussion 
 

B. Action Items: (None) 
   
XII. Future Agenda Items 

A. April 28, 2021 Meeting - Building Reports 
1. Kasey Teske, Canyon Ridge High School 
2. Melissa Ardito, Harrison Elementary School  
3. Mickey Combs Sawtooth Elementary School  
4. Tammy Rodabaugh, Perrine Elementary School  
5. Ryan Nesmith, Twin Falls High School  

 
XIII. Action Executive Session as per ID Code 74-206(1) subsections (b), (d), and (j):  

 (b) to consider student discipline; and to consider personnel issue for superintendent evaluation/goals; 

and 

 (d) to consider records that are exempt from disclosure as provided in chapter 1, title 74, Idaho Code;  
  
 Action Items: 

(1) Student discipline action 
 
XIV. Adjournment Action 
 

Twin Falls School Board Meeting Protocols 

April 12, 2021:  7:00 PM 

Canyon Ridge High School Room 301 

 
The April 12th Meeting of the TFSD #411 Board of Trustees will be held both in-person and virtually through 

Zoom. For anyone choosing to attend in person, the Twin Falls School District will have a face covering 

requirement and social distancing protocols in effect. Any request for accommodations due to the face-

covering requirement must be received by the Board Clerk no later than 24 hours prior to the 

meeting.  Requests that include written documentation from a state licensed medical professional will be 

considered.  The Board Clerk can be reached at 208-733-6900. If the capacity of the meeting room is reached, 

additional classrooms where attendees can watch the live stream will be made available. Each classroom will 

have a capacity limit and face coverings will be required. For unscheduled delegations wishing to address the 

Board, there are two options available: 

 

1. Contact the Clerk of the Board by 4:00 p.m. on Monday, April 12th to be scheduled to address the 

Board virtually via Zoom. Michelle can be reached at 208-733-6900.  

2. Sign up at Canyon Ridge High School prior to the meeting for in-person testimony. Once the capacity 

of the meeting room is reached, speakers will have the opportunity to wait in one of the additional 

classrooms until called to address the board. 

 
Zoom Link: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85640354950?pwd=OGkrcEhDNm41SjRXMVd3YVdraWhKQT09 

Dial by your location 

        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 

        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 

        

Meeting ID: 856 4035 4950 

Passcode: 378707 

Per Board Policy 4105, the comment period will not exceed one hour and speakers are limited to three minutes.  In addition, the 

Chair may also deny an individual the opportunity to address the Board if the individual has previously addressed the Board on the 

same subject within the past two months.  Public  

comment will be taken on matters scheduled on the agenda. 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85640354950?pwd=OGkrcEhDNm41SjRXMVd3YVdraWhKQT09


WORKING WITH YOUR SCHOOL BOARD 
 
WELCOME to another Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees Meeting. You are encouraged to attend all regular board meetings. 
 
We are proud of our school system and the board members are dedicated to the continued improvement of the Twin Falls Schools.  
 
We understand that from time to time patrons of school districts have concerns and feel a need to bring those concerns to the attention 

of the school or teachers. In order to maintain continuity and best resolve these concerns, we recommend to our patrons the 
following procedures: 

 
1. The first and most effective step is to take the concern to the staff member who is closest to the problem.  (In many cases this 

will be the teacher, coach, etc.) We have found that most problems are resolved at this level. 
 
2. If there is still a concern on the matter, we then recommend that the concern be brought to the attention of the Principal. We 

have found that unresolved concerns from item #1 are usually resolved satisfactorily by the building administrator. 
 
3. If the concern is not satisfactorily resolved at that level, then the concern should be taken to the Director of Elementary Programs 

or Director of Secondary Programs. 
 
4. If the concern is not satisfactorily resolved at that level, then the concern should be taken to the Superintendent of Schools. 

Difficult concerns can usually be resolved. 
 
5. However, if the patron still feels the concern has not been properly resolved he/she may use the right of appeal to the Board of 

Trustees. This is done by calling or writing to the Superintendent and asking for the item to be placed on the agenda of the next 
regularly scheduled board meeting. 

 
6. If you desire to address the board, we would like you to be as comfortable as possible. As a board we hold public meetings 

which are not public forums and therefore have rules which are necessary for the benefit of all. The following guidelines will 
assist you as you present your information to the board. 

 
 A. Prepare your thoughts ahead of time. Usually a brief written outline handed to each board member helps the board 

follow your presentation. This outline would also give them something upon which to make notes as you speak. 
 
B. If a group is involved, select one individual to be your spokesperson. He/she can then guide the presentation with the board 

and help the board chairman in directing questions to the group. 
 
C. Plan your presentation to be as brief as possible. This should include a question/answer period. If more time is needed it is best 

to give a complete written presentation to the board for their future study. If you give more than five to six minutes of testimony, 
time restraints will make it difficult for the board to respond that same evening. 

 
D. Usually the board will direct the administration to help resolve the concerns and ask for a report back to the board at a later 

date. However, please remember a solution may take time to be resolved. 
 
We are eager to have our patrons and school staff working together for the improvement of education in the Twin Falls Schools. 
 
Thank you for coming. Please come again. 
 
Your Board of Trustees 

















































































































Superintendent Goals and Objectives:  2020-2021

Goal:  Be the District of choice for parents, students, and employees through the offering of top-notch
programs in a fiscally responsible, modern, and flexible system that is effectively structured to mitigate
challenges associated with COVID-19.

For each objective, items without quantitative measures will be reported on in the spring of 2021 for
evaluation.

Objective:  Expand opportunities for students.

Effectively communicate and implement the reopening plan created by the HEAL Taskforce.
Reports will be made at each Board meeting this coming year.

Ensure the system effectively and efficiently modifies and adjusts practices as needed in order to
ensure the continuation of high impact programs during crisis situations and ensure that these
changes are effectively communicated.

Continue expanding CTE programs while promoting a technical center.  Increase enrollment in
CTE programs at the high schools, and opportunities for TFSD students at all levels, recognizing
that this may be difficult this year due to challenges related to mitigating COVID-19.

Maximize advanced opportunities funding as demonstrated by student utilization.

Report:  This year my top priority has been to maintain the successful operation of the TFSD during the
pandemic.  We utilized a task force to develop our reopening plan which was recognized as a model
for other districts in the state.  This plan was and continues to be used to guide our decisions. Each
time we have faced a decision, we have gone back to our plan, examined the current data from our
community, and weighed the various options.  After decisions have been made, over communication
has been the goal.  We have prioritized transparency with staff and patrons recognizing both are fairly
polarized in their opinions and decisions are unlikely to receive 100% support.

In regards to CTE and advanced opportunities, I am happy to report that even in this difficult year our
programs have thrived. Programs such as our new residential construction program remain full and
students continue to access advanced opportunity money available through the state.

Looking ahead, we will continue to prioritize expansion of our CTE programs while taking advantage of
potential partnerships with CSI.

Objective:  Improved student achievement

Effectively address challenges related to the loss of instruction time during the spring of 2020.
This includes closing achievement gaps and implementing programs designed to meet the needs
of families in Twin Falls.

Demonstrate continuous improvement in academic achievement. This includes a variety of data
points from various academic indicators from each school.



Increase the number of grade levels at or above the state average on ISAT and IRI and/or
demonstrate continued growth in these areas.  In addition, demonstrate positive trends in SAT
and graduation rates.

Report:  We all recognize the academic challenges of the past year.  Our focus now is putting all of our
efforts towards addressing learning loss so that students do not fall behind.  At the elementary level
this entails the utilization of interventions targeted specifically to areas where growth is needed.  At
the secondary level, schools are focused on credit recovery and curriculum adjustment related to
content. Although our learning loss appears to be less than what is being seen on the national level,
much work remains to be done to ensure our students demonstrate significant academic progress.
Students are currently taking the ISAT and IRI and this data will be analyzed in the months ahead and
used to drive instruction as we begin the 2021-2022 school year.

This year I also attended the meetings between our elementary principals and coaches and Education
Northwest. This group has been focused on ELA and targeted instruction. I am impressed with the
work and I am excited to see the results of this work.

Objective:  Fiscally responsible

Ensure an accurate and responsible budget is created and implemented for 2020-2021 that
maintains programs, takes care of employees, and keeps the district in sound financial condition.

Effectively manage CARES funds in a responsible manner.

Continue ensuring transparency with the budget and any challenges that arise in the coming
year.

Continue efforts to increase carryover to a minimum of 5% in unrestricted funds.

Report:  I believe we have excelled in this area this year despite the fact we were challenged with
making many adjustments to the budget due to state and federal actions.  We have effectively
managed our money all year and a conservative approach should yield a 5% carryover this year. In
addition, we have worked closely with the TFEA to ensure our employees have been treated fairly this
year.  I want to commend both Bob Seaman and Rachel Youren for their efforts this year as they have
been tasked with managing state and federal dollars beyond anything historically we have done.  In
addition, our audit was clean, we received an excellent bond rating from Moodys, we refinanced our
bonds saving our community significant money in interest, and we passed the supplemental levy by a
supermajority which demonstrates the faith the community has in our district’s financial practices.



Objective:  School Connection

Be visible throughout the district and community. Attend 3 school events at each school during
the year, and attend a school faculty meeting or collaboration session once a week.  In addition,
attend community events and collaborate with other community leaders.

Continue utilizing the Highlights of the Week to be sent out each Friday.

Continue providing the Board with an update each week.

Report:  One of my priorities this year has been to remain positive and celebrate the good.  Each week
highlights have been sent out and I have continued to attend many functions both within the schools
and community. For the supplemental levy I made over 30 presentations within the community
providing transparent information about the levy election. In addition, the Board updates have been
sent out each week with the goal of providing the board with a weekly, transparent update. Looking
ahead, I will continue to be a community leader by remaining visible and being an active participant in
community decisions.  I will also continue to build strong relationships with our local legislative
delegation, the governor's office, as well as other locally elected officials.

This year I have received more emails from patrons than in any other year.  These emails have often
been emotionally charged surrounding a number of topics related to COVID-19. In each case, I have
given a personal and timely response while maintaining professionalism. I respect the fact there are a
variety of opinions and I have worked to keep an open mind and open lines of communication.

Objectives:  Modern facilities

Work with the Director of Operations to continue implementation of the  10-year long-range
plan for facilities.  Topics include security, HVAC, furniture, and technology.

Report:  Much of the money available for updates this year was used to purchase technology and PPE.
I am happy to report that for the first time ever the TFSD is 1:1 (one device for each student).  Looking
ahead, we will now return to our 10-year plan with a number of projects and upgrades planned for
this summer.

Objective:  Effective use of shared leadership

Meet with each director and principal in the fall to collaboratively set goals for the year.  Evaluate
progress at the end of the school year.

Meet with each Board member individually during the 2020-2021 school year to ensure open
communication.



Complete the process of attendance zone adjustments to ensure a more even distribution of
students at the elementary level.

Lead the Budget Advisory Committee through the decision-making process related to the
emergency levy and upcoming supplemental levy.

Report:  Each of these tasks has been successfully completed other than the attendance zone
adjustments.  Due to the fact our enrollment was down by approximately 4%, we did not feel it was
appropriate to make changes this past year.  Looking ahead, as our numbers come back up we will
need to return to the process and reexamine the proposal to see if it still fits the needs of the
community.

Objective:  Quality personnel

Hire and retain qualified staff for certified and classified positions.  A report will be made to the
Board before April 2020 demonstrating progress in this area.

Report:  Employee retention rates remain good and when we do have openings we often have
applicants from surrounding districts which indicates our district is a desirable place to work.  The one
area that continues to be a challenge is within the classified ranks.  Because of available funding from
the state in this area it is very difficult to be competitive with the private sector.

Objective:  Social-Emotional Health

Support the implementation of strategies designed to promote and foster an environment of
wellness for staff and students.  Reports will be given during the Strategic Plan Board Updates.

Report:  This has been a major focus this year as people have struggled with the pandemic.  Working
to provide resources to both staff and students will remain as top priority heading into next year.  This
is another area that is difficult due to the lack of funding, but it is important for us to be creative and
ensure we are addressing both staff and student needs. I am currently serving on a statewide
committee exploring partnerships designed to provide more resources to schools.



 
Motion to go into executive session: 
 
I move that after a five-minute break the Board retire into executive 
session as per ID Code 74-206(1) subsections (b) and (d):  
 

(b) To consider student discipline; and to consider personnel issue 
for superintendent evaluation/goals; and 
 
(d) To consider records that are exempt from disclosure as 
provided in chapter 1, title 74, Idaho Code. 

  
  
 




